

February 23, 2011

Minister Jody Carr Department of Education P. O. Box 6000 Fredericton, NB E3B 5H1

Dear Minister Carr:

At the District Education Council's (DEC) public meeting last evening, we had discussions about Burton Elementary School. As a result of these discussions, the following motion was passed:

Please be assured that the process will be followed as outlined under Section 6.5, Public consultation on a school's sustainability, of the policy mentioned above.

Yours truly

Marty Forsythe

Chair, District Education Council

School District 17

/cb

Copy: District Education Council Members

David McTimoney, Superintendent

Ron White, Director of Facilities and Pupil Transportation

Mark Fisher, Director of Finance and Administration

Rick Demmings, Director of Education

Denise Watson, Principal, Burton Elementary School